
CONTOOCOOK VALLEY SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 

Notice of Public Hearing 
 

Tuesday, June 6, 2023 
7:00 p.m. 

 

SAU #1 
Board Room 

106 Hancock Road 
Peterborough, NH  03458 

 
Minutes 

 

Dick Dunning opened the Public Hearing at 7:14 p.m. and read the 
following: 
 

In accordance with RSA 198:20-c,II, a public hearing will be held by the 
Contoocook Valley School District for the purpose of expending funds from the 
Athletic / Co-curricular Expendable Trust Fund for costs related to athletics. 

 
 
Dr. Kimberly Saunders, Superintendent of Schools, said that this was specifically 
based on the decisions at the last board meeting to allow the swimmers to 
participate with Keene in the amount of $800.00 next year.  
 
Questions from the public?  None.  
 
Jim Fredrickson said that $378,000 exists in this fund over target. 
 

Jim Fredrickson moved to approve the expenditure of $800.00 from the 
Athletic/Co-Curricular Expendable Trust Fund for costs related to athletics.  
Janine Lesser seconded.  Unanimous.  
 
Hearing no further comments or questions, Dick Dunning closed the public 
hearing at 7:16 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Brenda Marschok  


